
25.02.2022 

Dear Families, 
 

I hope your properties survived Storm Eunice and Storm Franklin and they didn’t spoil your half term 

plans. It sounds like many of you tried to do something interesting despite the inclement weather as 

the children have returned with stories, things to share and news of their own. 
 

The biggest news of all is the change to the Government’s recommendations for “Living with Covid”. 

This is what they have said: 
 

Changes to self-isolation and daily testing of close contacts 
 

From Thursday 24 February, the Government will remove the legal requirement to self-isolate 

following a positive test. Adults and children who test positive will continue to be advised to stay at 

home and avoid contact with other people for at least 5 full days, and then continue to follow the 

guidance until they have received 2 negative test results on consecutive days.  

In addition, the Government will: 

• No longer ask fully vaccinated close contacts and those aged under 18 to test daily for 7 days 

and remove the legal requirement for close contacts who are not fully vaccinated to self-

isolate. 

• End self-isolation support payments, national funding for practical support and the medicine 

delivery service will no longer be available. 

• End routine contact tracing. Contacts will no longer be required to self-isolate or advised to 

take daily tests. Staff, children and young people should attend their education settings as 

usual. 

We know you will make every effort to balance the health and well-being of your family whilst also 

getting the children into class. Every school day counts in the life of a young learner – there is so 

much to know, practise and consolidate. Your help is invaluable; are you hearing your child read every 

day, practising their spellings and number facts and checking on what they have remembered from 

last term? Now is the time! 

 

Love Mrs B x 

 

PS Don’t forget to help your child dress up for World Book Day on Thursday if they would like to. 



Diary Dates 2021/2022 

 

FEBRUARY 

 

MARCH 

1st  Y1 Parents’ Meetings with Miss Newson 

3rd   World Book Day  

3rd  Y3 Parents’ Meetings with Mr Goddard 

3rd  SA Film Night - Encanto 

4th  Y5 Parents’ Meetings with Mrs Search 

17th  SA Film Night - Peter Rabbit 2 

18th   Red Nose Day 

21st  Odd Sock Day 

26th   SA Breakfast with Bunny. 

31st   End of Term 4 

 

APRIL 

1st  Staff Training Day 

20th  School Opens—Term 5 

 

MAY 

27th  End of Term 5 

 

JUNE  

6th  School Opens—Term 6 

 

JULY 

22nd  End of Term 6 

 

Happy Birthday 

 

Chloe 

Rio 

Jake 

Jayden 

The following clubs will be running next week : 

Monday Fun, Food and Fitness 

  Choir 

  Football with JB Sports 

 

Wednesday No SATs club 

 
 

Thursday No Clubs due to Film Night 

 

Friday Drama 

 

All clubs finish at 4:30pm 

Appointments can be booked via Parentmail. 
 

Year 1   Tuesday 1st March with Miss Newson 

Year 3  Thursday 3rd March with Mr Goddard 

Year 5  Friday 4th March with Mrs Search 

 

Please note: There is an error on Parentmail, it may show the wrong 

teacher! Please ignore this. 



Unfortunately, Southview Swimming Pool is not 

ready yet and therefore swimming for this term will 

no longer take place.  We are hoping to begin again 

after the Easter holidays.  
 

Payments already made will be carried forward to 

next term.   

Ian Douglas, a storyteller/author will be 

visiting school on Tuesday 1st March.  He 

will be visiting each classroom throughout 

the day and will also be bringing a few books 

to sell in school.  If children would like to 

make a purchase they are £9.99 each. 

If your child is attending Home Learning Hub please 

can you make sure the office is aware. 

Thank you 

The Trustees at Alford Corn Exchange, in collaboration with Alford Town Council are putting on a range of 

Art workshops and theatre performances for young people, both are being subsidised so if your child is in 

receipt of FSM their places will be fully funded. 
 

Acrylic ink Egg Marbling Workshop for children aged 6 - 11 - £3 per child on Saturday March 26th 
 

Dustbin Doris - Rhubarb theatre company on Saturday 30th April £10 per family ticket (2 x adults up to 3 

x children) 
 

https://youtu.be/r8DqW3MqDiY - trailer for Dustbin Doris 
 

If you would like to know any further information, please contact Lizzie Arrowsmith - Alford Town 

Promotions Secretary. 

 
 

https://youtu.be/r8DqW3MqDiY


 

Spring will soon be here.  The evenings are getting lighter 

and bulbs are beginning to flower in the gardens and on the 

village green. Have you noticed the clumps of snowdrops 

flowering under the notice board on the village green.  These 

are the bulbs that all the pupils planted last Easter.  They 

have stayed under the grass all winter and have made new 

shoots and flowers this year.  I hope the primroses begin to 

appear soon. 
 

I have several bowls of hyacinths which are now beginning to 

flower.  They brighten up the living room at this time of year.  The white crocus 

have been outside the kitchen door all winter and are just coming into flower.  On 

the herb garden a small clump of little daffodils are flowering and look so pretty and cheerful. 
 

On the their last wellie walk the reception children visited the garden and they put the onion sets in trays of 

compost.  Some of the onions are already producing green shoots so will be developing roots into the 

compost.  They planted broad beans in the garden and leek seeds in a flower pot.  No sign of these 

germinating yet.  We will look to see if these plants are growing next time you visit Sunnyside.  Thank you 

reception children. 






























